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The Burritt’s Rapids Community Association

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Date: March 21 2012
Trustees Present:

John Dwyer, Patrick Gonneau, Jill MacDonald, Renee Smith, Inge van Gemeren, Tiiu Wallner, Maureen Wilson

Community Members Present:

None

Agenda:

· Minutes last month (John)
· Finances (Jill)
· Rental

· Theme Dinner

· Hall Issues

·  Update

Meeting Started:   7:05 pm

Minutes last month (John)

The revised minutes for the AGM were approved.  The Chair indicated that she would prepare the minutes for the February Meeting.

Finances (Jill)

The Treasurer indicated that the theme diner had grossed over $6,000 and that the Association’s finances were in good shape.  A detailed account was to be provided later.   She noted the generosity of the caterer – Dial a Chef – who had decided to bill only food costs, not labour.  The Board joined her in thanking him.
Rental
The need to ensure that the calendar of rentals was more readily available was discussed and the Chairperson indicated that she would do this.  Using the website was the preferred method; this will require adjustments.

The Chairperson indicated that the Merrickville Historical Society was interested in renting the section of the basement not already occupied, primarily for storage.  This led to a discussion of what needed to be done to ensure proper ventilation and ensure a secondary safety exit was available.  Patrick Gonneau suggested that, since screens were required in any case, a new safety egress window be installed.  He was to follow up on this. 
The Chairperson also indicated that a back-up cleaning lady had been sourced as the regular cleaner was getting busier.

Theme Dinner

As discussed under “Finances” the dinner was a financial success.  The Treasurer informed the Board that the caterer had decided to bill for the cost of food only.
Hall Issues
John Dwyer indicated that he had not yet received a quote from Alan Newby regarding repainting the exterior back wall of the Hall.  He will follow-up.

Another incident involving inappropriate access to the basement prompted a renewed discussion about the self-locking door with a panic bar.  (See January 2012 Minutes.)
Patrick Gonneau also recommended the installation of a transfer panel so that a generator could be easily used in the event of a power outage.  North Grenville might have funds to support this.  The Chairperson is to follow up. 
John Dwyer indicated that he would ensure that the rental sign was modified (see January 2012 Minutes) to remove the telephone number and add the website address.  
Other
The Chairperson indicated that the wall hanging donated to the Community by Rideau Valley Boots and Baskets was to be framed – she is getting quotes – and that the cost may be supported by a North Grenville grant.

The Chairperson also indicated that the North-Grenville zoning by-law review has been announced but not yet acted on.  She is keeping a watching brief.

Wording for the description of Burritt’s Rapids to be used in North-Grenville web-site was reviewed and approved, as was the wording for the City of Ottawa grant application.

It was announced that the BREA meeting was well attended and that the speakers were informative.  The project is proceeding.

Tiiu briefed the group on the public meeting of the Rideau Corridor project she had attended.
There was a general discussion about the possibility of holding a summer children’s festival (more in keeping with the low-key picnic it had been in the past), perhaps celebrating the heritage status being afforded the swing bridge this year.
The Chairperson indicated that she was considering holding a yard sale in May – which could be community-wide - and that perhaps the Greening Committee could do something within this context.  Members of the Greening Committee on the Board indicated that they would discuss at their next meeting and get back to the Chairperson.
Next Meeting:

April 11 2012

Adjourned:

8:30 pm
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